KDSC (Kirklees Disabled Sports Club) Winter Newsletter 2021

KDSC are trying to bring back normality in our lives. We do not wear masks on a Monday evening with everyone having at least 2 jabs and many already having their booster jab, members have done everything to reduce the spreading of Covid-19.

If you have symptoms of Covid/flu please do not attend until you are better.

Christmas holiday dates for your diary:

Last session is on Monday 20 December 2021.

Start back on Monday 10 January 2022

What is happening on Monday night at Huddersfield Leisure Centre?

On arrival don't forget to give your name to Robert in the cafe. A dominoes competition is being played in the cafe area from 7.00pm to 8pm.

Swimming is from 8.00pm until 9.00pm in the training pool.

Pantomime 2021:

This year we are going on 23 December to see Robin Hood at Lawrence Batley Theatre, with a meal before the pantomime. The cost is £22 if you are having a meal and going to the pantomime or £15 if you are just going to the pantomime.

Meet at Huddersfield Library at 12noon if you are going for the meal or meet at 1.30pm at the Lawrence Batley Theatre if you are just going to the pantomime.

If you are interested in going contact Janet on bjanet487@gmail.com

21+ Club the social side of KDSC

Andrew is now running the 21+ Club and would like more people to come on the trips. Members of KDSC who are over 21 are automatically members of the 21+Club. The condition for coming on the trips is that they must be able to get back home from Huddersfield bus or rail station. This does not apply if they come with a carer.

If you would like to go on the trips contact Andrew on andrewdyson44@gmail.com

Buss Pass:

You may not have been using the buses, so don't forget to check the expiry date.

Doncaster Fun & Sports Day:

Date for your diary – next year the event is on Saturday 6 August 2022.

Huddersfield Epilepsy Group:

Head Office at Leeds, have not allowed the Group to re-start, so it will probably be February of 2022 before we can begin again. (*Joan Gorton*)

Mobile phones:

Do you know someone who is having difficulty using a hi-tech mobile phone? Vodafone produce a more user friendly phone. It does not have internet etc, it is just an easy to use phone with a good clear screen it is called Vodafone Doro 1370 Mobile Phone – White 872/9606, the cost being £17.99 plus say £10 top-up (*Bert*).

Picnic in Greenhead Park 22 August 2021:

Janet organised a picnic for KDSC 30 members attended and I took some photographs for the newsletter. Everyone was happy to hear that swimming would begin on 6 September. (*Sarah*)





























From our members:

On Saturday the 9th October 2021 I went to Keighley with Bert, Thomas, Christine, Nicholas, Moira, Graham and Andrew. I caught to the 372 into the bus station, and met up with the rest of the others to catch to 343 to Halifax. When we got Halifax we catch 502 Keighley. Then we walked to Morrison's to have some different breakfasts. Bert had cheese and tomato sandwich. When Bert had finished his sandwiches he went to the train station to catch a train to Leeds then on to Huddersfield. When we finished our breakfasts we looked around the Pound shop. At 1.30pm we all went to the bus station to catch the 502 to Halifax. Then went to catch the 503 to Huddersfield, and got to Mum's house at 4.35pm. (*Sarah*)

What happened on the last trip out to the Trafford Centre on the 6th of November 2021. Me and my dad went to pick Graham from his flat and then made our way to the Bus Station. To meet up with the rest of the group which included Moira and Ian and was left wondering where Sarah was as we waited for the bus to Oldham the time came to board the and still no Sarah, we jumped on the bus and enjoy the ride over to Oldham. I had looked to see where the bus stop was to catch back home, we made our way to the Tram stop and helped Moira and Ian with their tickets and mine and Graham's. Then our tram came into view which just happens to be one of the newest in fleet 3131 hoped of at Oldham central for Sainsbury's for light refreshments. Then onward to the Trafford Centre changing trams at Cornbrook for the Centre. On arrival at the Centre, we took the lift up the mail and did not have far to walk to find the pub for lunch a young lady cleaned the table for us to sit together and order our meals and enjoy them. We found it busy as went to look around the Centre and I was worried about making our way home so we made our way back to the tram and manage to make it back to Oldham and to say both local football teams playing at Old Trafford and changing trams. Found the bus stop it was a bit cold wet and foggy jump on the bus back home and arrived at about 5.30 pm and went our separate ways. (Andrew)